## **Net Zero Task Force**

A committee for exploring and achieving cost-effective solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy development in Derry

Thursday September 15, 2022

6:00 Room 207 Municipal Center

# **Board Members**

Andrew DaPrato
John O'Connor
Jeff Moulton
Craig Lazinsky
Courtney Bogaert

Josh Bourdon Jess Ring Mike Fodiman Tom Cardon

## **Alternates**

Courtney Bogaert John Eckerson **Chris Cox** 

## Vacancies

Conservation Committee Vacant
Derry Business Rep Alt. Vacant
EDAC Vacant

## **Final Minutes**

Meeting called to order at 6:37 Note: The committee met in the parking lot at 5:45 for EV Demos of Ford Lightning and Tesla Model 3.

Members Present: Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Jess Ring, Josh Bourdon, Mike Fodiman, Chris Cox, Courtney Bogaert

# **Consent Agenda:**

Motion to approve minutes made by Josh and seconded by Craig. Motion passed 7-0-1 with Jess abstaining.

#### **New Business:**

Jeff discussed the performance data of his Ford Lightning for presentation to the police department. Jeff and Chris discussed with the committee the EVS modeling tool.

Jeff gave an update on the Eversource proposal for residential and commercial EVCS.

Jeff discussed with the committee the location for an L3 charging system to be in place with the completion of the Landfill Solar project. Mike will be looking into the design and location.

Jeff discussed having a demonstration of EVs for town departments and employees.

Mike gave an update on the Landfill Solar project. Encore is working on the final environmental permits and electrical design.

Mike Fowler has not heard the status of the Department of Energy \$500 thousand grant but we should hear by the end of the month and he is confident that we will be getting the grant.

Craig gave an update on P.R. On September 17<sup>th</sup> the committee will be sharing a booth with the Conservation Committee at Derryfest. On October 14<sup>th</sup> there be a Community Power forum.

Members of the committee, school board and Encore will do a site visit at Derry Village School on September 21<sup>st</sup> to see if it is possible to install ground-mounted solar panels. Note: This meeting was canceled due to unforeseen circumstances.

Jess said the school roof report will be coming out soon. We are hopeful that solar panels will be included in the new roof designs.

No update on community power.

Josh will be presenting a letter to the town council for approval to ask Pinkerton Academy to get serious about installing solar panels at the school.

#### Other Business:

Motion to adjourn was made by Josh and seconded by Chris. Motion passed 8-0.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary

Approved: Jell Marke